
 
                                 NANTUCKET MEMORIAL AIRPORT COMMISSION 

April 10, 2014 
 

   AGENDA – Updated 4/9/14 
 

 
 
 
1.    Review and Approve: 

 a. Agenda 
 b. 3/25/14 Minutes   
 c. Ratify 4/2/14 Warrant 
 

2.    Public Comment 
 

3.   Pending Leases/Contracts as Set Forth on Exhibit 1, Which Exhibit is Herein Incorporated by 
Reference  

 
4.   Pending Matters 

 a. 070913-1 TON Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) Update 
 
5.   Finance 
             a. 041014-1 FY14 Quarterly Report 
             b. 041014-2 ATM Review 
 
6. 022613-2 Master Plan and Sustainability Program Update 
 
7.   Manager’s Report 

a. Project Updates 
b. FUDS Update  
c. RFP/Bid Status 
d. Operations Update 
e. Staff Update  
 

8.  Sub-Committee Reports 
            a. Sub-Committee Review 
 
9.  Commissioner’s Comments 
   
10.  Public Comment 
 

Public Safety Facility 
1st Floor Meeting Room 

 
4 Fairgrounds Road 

 

5:00 PM 
 











Recently, the Airport has responded to several inquiries regarding the proposed Passenger 
Facility Charge (PFC) in the context of the construction of the General Aviation and 
Administration building.  The conclusion that had been drawn was that, through the PFC, the 
public is now “footing the bill” for a pilot and passenger facility that would only benefit general 
aviation clients.  This is untrue, and an accurate understanding requires some insight into where 
Airport revenue is generated, why a PFC will be implemented, and the functions of the new 
building. 

The Airport derives 64% of its revenue from general aviation, which is dominated by 
“corporate” aircraft; planes generally carrying 4-8 people.  Only 17% of Airport revenue is 
generated by commercial flights: operated by carriers like Cape Air, Jet Blue, and Island Air.  By 
way of illustration: a commercial Cessna 402 is charged a landing fee of $13.50, while a large 
corporate jet such as a Gulfstream VI  pays a landing fee of $786.00.  Virtually all of the $8 
million in annual aviation fuel sales come from corporate aircraft. As a result, this revenue 
disparity means that general aviation supports the bulk of the Airport’s essential public functions, 
including those enjoyed by passengers travelling commercially.   

            Until now ACK has avoided collecting a PFC in large part because of the revenues from 
general aviation.  Every airport connecting to Nantucket (excepting New Bedford) collects a PFC 
- in most cases since the 1990’s.  Thus, Nantucketers have actually paid PFC’s to other airports 
without receiving any local benefit from it (a traveler from Nantucket to anywhere beyond 
Boston pays Logan’s PFC).   Now, due to a change in the complicated way the Federal 
government collects and redistributes ticket taxes to airports, less money is available to pay for 
the increased local share of infrastructure maintenance, and airports nationwide are struggling.  
By law, the PFC may only be applied to projects with public benefit.  At ACK, the projects 
funded by the PFC will include the debt service on the Terminal building, the cost of a new 
taxiway connector, and the charge for preparing the Airport’s new Master Plan.  Implementation 
of the PFC will also reduce the chance that the Airport will have to ask Nantucket’s taxpayers for 
additional subsidies in the future. 

            If anything, assessing a PFC is the most equitable way to ensure that the actual users of a 
facility are bearing its costs. The variety of Airport services the public enjoys, such as the new 
terminal, efficient security screening and baggage handling spaces, year-round air taxi, free day 
parking, and a restaurant open 365 days a year are due, in large part  to revenue derived from 
corporate aircraft.  By implementing a PFC, the Airport not only uncouples itself from over-
reliance on corporate aviation for revenue generation, but more fairly shifts the burden to the 
specific users of those Airport services. Most of the general aviation users never set foot in the 
Terminal, but find themselves footing the bill for it.     

            In contrast with the Terminal the new general aviation facility is smaller and more 
intimate, based on the users’ needs. The passenger space on the ground floor is designed for 
people who will be there for a very short time while waiting for their plane.  The crew lounge 
upstairs is designed, in part, to encourage pilots who lay over to rest there instead of in their 
planes on the ramp with jet engines running.  But the building is not theirs alone; for the first 
time in several years all of the Airport’s administrative, accounting and fixed base employees are 
together in the new building.     



These collective upgrades were long overdue, acknowledge an important revenue source, 
and only occurred after the public Terminal was renovated.  The Airport’s continuing priority is 
to effectively balance differing air service demands in our unique island community.  Instituting 
a PFC and carefully planned construction are two important, but separate, means to accomplish 
this task. 


